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	GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION 

                            A Member of Bowls England.

                               


G.B.A Joint Executive Committee 

Saturday 11 February 2023
Falcon BC  :   10.00 am 
Participants :  Chair - David Rolls (MD Representative) DR, Secretary - Lindsay Collin (County Administrator and WD BE Delegate) LC, George Thomas (Deputy County Administrator) GT, Roger Harrison (GBA Deputy Match Secretary) RH, Craig Guthrie (MD BE Delegate) CG, Les Hanley (Deputy County Treasurer) LH, Pat Yates-Whittaker (County Treasurer) PY-W, Myra Savage (GBA Match Secretary) MS,  Angela Cary (Deputy County Treasurer) AC
Apologies     Val Molton (WD Co-opted Representative) VM, Linda Bennett (WD Representative) LB
1. Minutes of Joint Executive Meeting of Saturday 3 December 2022    [Circulated ]  

Accepted as a correct record.  Ratified.
2. Matters arising from 3 December 2022 minutes
2.1  Handbooks    LC confirmed that all the three publications are now with the printers and should be available by the end of February.  GT thanked LC for her help in the final stages of the production of the MD Yearbook.
For the information of the Treasurer and Assistant Treasurers present today, LC noted the anticipated cost of the three publications :    GBA Club Handbook [quoted at £579 for 318 copies] now 303 copies, so will be around that price.  MD Yearbook [quoted at £694 for 480 copies] now 486 copies, so will also be very similar.  WD Yearbook [quoted at £598 for 353 copies] now 308 copies, so should be slightly lesser cost.
3. Report on GBA AGM   Saturday 21 January 2023     [ Minutes circulated ]   LC
No issues raised.
4. Constitution Review Sub-Committee    Report    DR

Update on preliminary ideas, with a more detailed summary soon :
· 11 Review Sub-Committee meetings already held

· Top level structure – Board with 7-8 Directors, most elected, some appointed.  Plus up to 2 independent Directors.  DR ran through the provisional names of the Directors and roles currently being considered, highlighting where professional support might well be involved
· Presidential team – several ideas, nothing at all decided

· Member Forum absolutely key.  Elected Chair of this would be on the Board as Membership Director.  Forum would meet 2-3 times per annum.  A discussion and ideas forum, but no decision-taking role

· Concern by LH, and others, at the possible ‘elitism’ re the proposed Performance Director and treating top level players separately.  Recognised, and would be noted in the feedback process.  Certain other reservations flagged, but these have been noted and will be part of the longer-term detail in all cases
· Meetings soon with existing Competition officials and then with those involved in fixtures, selection and County friendlies.  Meeting with Competitions officials on Sunday 5 March at Frampton BC; match officials not yet decided

· Role of Sections not yet decided, but clear that the geographical size of our county likely to mean that they will be retained in some areas. Most obviously in competitions and match selection

· ‘Workshops’, involving GBA members much more widely.  Ideas to be presented at these not yet finalised and won’t be until after the two meetings with current officials, just noted.  Workshop dates agreed to be Saturday 18 March at Bishop’s Cleeve BC (North – Gloucester & Cheltenham) and Sunday 26 March, venue not yet confirmed, for the South (Bristol & Stroud)     [Action :  DR/LC]
5. Software system.  Demonstration     [Summary already circulated]    LC

· LC referred to the summary of the SCBAMATCH Software, that she had already circulated, briefly noting some of these points.  Lots of detail and consideration of advantages in that communication.  Also the costs.  LH noted the need for system maintenance – already considered – and possible costs of that
· Date already agreed with John Tucker of Surrey CBA, who would give a demonstration of the system on Monday 27 February, 2.00 pm at Cotswold BC
· LH felt that we should also consider BOWLR software.  Agreed, and more information to be sought
· Noted that this software system was not directly linked to the Constitutional Review and proposed restructuring of the Association, but its likely advantages would be of great value in achieving some of the Review’s objectives.  However, we might consider acquiring the software for 2023 and using this coming year to familiarise ourselves with it, in preparation for using it in relation to the changes probable in 2024

· Great enthusiasm for this development, right across the Committee.  Careful management of it vital.  Costs accepted, but felt that the GBA had, overall, ample finances to cover these costs – both in terms of capital outlay and ongoing revenue

6. Financial matters     PY-W/LC

6.1       GBA2010 accounts      [Circulated at AGM ] 
i.      PY-W ran through the present situation (fundamentally still as presented at the AGM)

ii.      She had checked what regular (mainly annual) running expenses the GBA2010 incurred, and in 2021/2 this amounted to £2237.  With 10% increase allowed for 2022/3, this would be £2460 and this would need to be considered in relation to the GBA2010 Levy from Affiliations
iii.      Large one-off capital cost for Software System (as discussed in previous item) would need to be funded by money from Divisions, initially paid pro-rata.  Agreed.  If system acquired on yearly payments, this would be £1000 per annum for 4 years (initially spilt two thirds MD, one third WD, but thereafter potentially whole-Association).  Similar consideration in relation to System maintenance costs and management costs [if System Manager agreed, which might well be].  Equivalent costs likely with alternative system BOWLR, yet to be investigated       [Action :  LC]
6.2
      Funding of GBA2010 Levy
In practice inter-twined with the discussions under Item 6.1, but absolutely vital, the matter of the GBA210 Levy now assumed importance.  Lots of thoughts and implications noted on this, and also different views in relation to setting the 2023 Levy at this point in time [though Affiliations only to be paid in May 2023] or whether to delay the decision until complete financial commitments were known.   On balance, eventually agreed – unanimously – that we set a £1.00 per head per member Levy to be paid after the money is collected [obviously would be, in practice, divisional deductions from their Affiliation ‘settlements’ in May]     [Action :  LC/PY-W]
6.3
      Competitions and other fees 2024   
· LC noted that the intention of BE was to keep their competition fees unchanged for this year; to be considered going onwards by the Competition Working Party (see item 8.4).  This would be £2.50 per head per National Championship competition, £4.50 per head per National Competition
· GBA entry fee is £3.50 per person for every competition, both National Championship and purely County Competitions, so we retain £1.00 from the National Championship competitions.  Asst Treasurers suggested that costs currently are being covered (expenses, engraving, prizes, etc)
· Had been suggested that we might need to raise fees to cover online/system administration of competitions.  This not currently clear, and complex anyway, so decision taken not to raise our competition fees this year – as competition entries might be unfavourably affected.  Would need to reconsider again for 2024  (i.e. in Summer 2023)
· BE proposed change in BE Affiliation Fees in 2024 (see Item 8.1), of a £2.00 rise from the current £5.00.  LC stressed that this not a huge increase, as no previous change at all had been made since 2007 !!  GBA Affiliation fees also agreed also to be retained at the current level, hopefully beyond 2023, given that an aim of the Review is to save money
6.4      Matters brought forward by GBA Assistant Treasurers    LH/AC

Supply of County shirts  
· Men’s Division :   GT and LH indicated that they were using Section Selectors to approach likely players and determine their shirt sizes.  Name, size and signature required from each player.  Difficulty is with accurate shirt sizing; LC offered some pointers, having talked with Karuta yesterday  
· Women’s Division:    No action yet, but we have a precise ‘County List’ for 2023, so will contact individuals.  LC to write soon, with instructions for sizing     [Action :  LC]
· All orders need to be submitted to Karuta, in whatever way Divisions decide, but by the end of this month preferably  
· Both Divisions will need to keep a certain amount of stock.  New players to buy their own shirts, possibly online through Karuta, or from the GBA if the GBA Division holds enough stock or if the time is too short to order (<5 weeks)
6.5
Request for financial assistance, from a club   
  [Detailed situation presented, but this matter regarded as confidential]     [Action :  LC]
7. GBA mixed fixtures 2024     MS/RH
· 3 main fixtures, as usual – Warwicks [31 May], Hereford [7 September] and Somerset [12 September].  No coaches required this year

· Late addition is a 4-rink game against the Masons, at Barnwood on 19 June

· General difficulties encountered by MS and RH, in obtaining venues and in securing a reasonable price for the hosting.  Too many clubs now trying to ask too much.  County cannot afford to pay more than £8, and zero green fees have always been the norm.  Getting very difficult
· Thought that the Administrator might send an appeal for help in providing venues, to clubs.  Can explain the situation and also point out the various ways of making money for the club out of the event      [Action :  LC]

8. Bowls England update     LC
8.1   BE AGM     Saturday 25 February 2023.     Leicester.    LC and DR attending for GBA.

Details of the matters to be voted on previously circulated, as a ‘supporting paper’ from Bowls England, explaining the rationale in asking for counties to vote for BE proposals and reject opposing proposals from other counties.  GBA voting to be determined now.  Members of the Committee had already read the paper and voted as follows:


Affiliation change in 2024 (+ £2.00)

Support


BE proposal on competition fees for 2023
Support



BE proposals on Competition administration
Support



Bowls Dorset proposals on competitions  
Not support



Worcestershire CBA proposals on competitions
Not support             [Action :  LC/DR]
8.2     BE Awards Evening   Leicester    also 25 February      LC/DR

Details of short-listed nominations previously circulated, and especial success of Gloucestershire nominations applauded.  Good luck offered to all nominees, including success for our own county, amongst the nominees (by BE) for ‘County of the Year’
8.3     Big Bowls Weekend 2023     26-29 May   

An opportunity will be taken to encourage all GBA clubs to consider trying this recruitment event in 2023 [applications to register for support resources, to be sent to BE]
8.4
   BE Competitions Working Party
Apparently 60 applications to be on the WP.  BE have selected 10; LC notified yesterday that Ian Gauld is amongst the 10 – congratulations from the JEC to him.
Moving forward, some big decisions to be made by this WP about all aspects of the shape of National Championships and Competitions from 2024 onwards.  The 2023 format of National Finals quite possibly not going to be continued   
8.5
    International nominations    LC

· Handled administratively by LC, but Men’s nominations in the hands of their Team Manager. Thus Paul Bryant has conferred and submitted the following for the Home International Series :

Under 18 (new) :   
Finley Williamson (Cheltenham BC)


Junior (U-25)
Finley Williamson  (Cheltenham BC)




Jack Williams (Cheltenham BC)


Full international
Ben Coldrick  (Cheltenham BC)




Nathan Kitchen (Cheltenham BC)




Peter Stinchcombe (Fairford)


Seniors (O-55)
[None]


· No Women’s nominations
9.  Any other business


9.1    GBA Safeguarding Officer
 LC explained the nature of the application from Sandra Throup (Frampton on Severn BC).  Also the   

 modified role the County Safeguarding Officer in the new system of notification and assessment of potential cases. LC had had a long session with Sandra, talking through all aspects of the appointment.  Committee enthusiastic to have a well-qualified applicant, wishing to take on the role, and agreed unanimously that she be offered the role.     [Action :  LC]
9.2
 New uniform request

        LC presented a new shirt application from Dursley.  Though multiple shirt options were included, the Committee found all of them to be acceptable, so asked the Administrator to respond to that effect.     [Action :  LC]
9.3    BE extra updates – from BE Drop-in Session
LC enthusiastic about the value of the BE Administrators’ monthly Drop-in sessions, the last one on 25 January.  Some part of the information had already been incorporated into previous  Agenda items (i.e. Competition proposals; Affiliation changes; Home International Series; Competitions Working Party), but some additional information was summarised by her in relation to other areas :

a) Some stress on ‘Bowls Bash’ (see https://www.bowlsengland.com/bowlsbash/ ), given that BE had secured a large grant (£200K +) to promote this new, simpler format.  Counties had had few takers so far, but we would need to encourage more.  The GBA would be asked to prioritise applicants for the associated resources, within Gloucestershire
b)    BE staff had apparently suggested that the 2022 Awards Evening was their highlight of the year !

c)    Riverside House (BE’s offices in Leamington, owned by Warwick DC) closing soon, so BE will need to find new offices, and pay for them !  Either buy or rent somewhere [see BE ‘2022 Annual Report’ for their financial position; this Report had been circulated to JEC members by LC] 

d)    Blue Blazers for BE Presidential Team no longer will be available, so their dress will change this year.  Uncertain if this just applies to new members of the team

e)    Visit World Bowls Website, for interesting information, including the latest on the new Crystal Mark 4th Edition [including a listing of all changes]
f)    Heard about the SCBAMATCH software at the January Drop-in session
10.3
Coaching


 DR summarised the on-going regular (up to weekly) courses being run again in 2023 :  Women’s  

 County Coaching; Youth Academy.  But these only a part of what will be on offer, alongside  

 personal or club applications also being responded to by the main County coaches and the Chief   

 Coach himself.
Meeting ended 12.55 pm

Date of next meeting  -   Sunday  16 April 2023  -  10.00 am   -  Falcon B.C
(but only if felt to be required; which it might very well be)

